
Our Spirit 

  15th Nov 2018 WEEK 5 TERM 4 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 
I recently read this article and it raised some good points. Fortunately, the 
majority of our parents already follow these steps, but it is good for us all to be 
reminded every so often. 
 

WHAT TO DO WHEN THINGS GO WRONG AT SCHOOL 
 
1. We all want to spring to our childrenôs defence when they are upset or 
life seems unfair. Before taking any action, itôs a good idea to sit down with 
them and let them tell you, without interruption, what has happened. Find out 
what has upset them. Ask them what they think would put things right. 
Children, like us, need the chance to unload to a sympathetic ear. Often 
children are prepared to fight their own battles and just want to vent. Thereôs 
nothing worse than charging into the fray and discovering your child has got 
over it and moved on. 

2. Help them think through what has happened. Often, clearly thinking 
about events gets things into perspective or helps them see how they 
contributed to what happened. A good lesson for children is to learn which 
battles to choose. Life holds many irritations and we learn to take most of 
them in our stride. Erupting over minor incidents is no way to build sound 
relationships with classmates or teachers – or our own credibility. 

3. After you have slept on it, if you are still worried, or your child asks you 
to, contact the class teacher. The teacher may be worried too and will be 
able to suggest the next step. Or you will be able to gain a clearer picture or 
another version of events. They may be able to discuss class dynamics or 
give reassurance that the incident was a minor one with no consequences for 
your child.  

4. If you are still concerned, the principalôs door is always open to parents. 
Schools really appreciate parents who want to find solutions rather than lay 
blame, especially when you show them you understand they have to take into 
account the interests of all the children in their care and cannot be pushed into 
punishing other children. The principal is your ally and will be able to help you 
and your children. 

5. Build on your relationship with your childrenôs teachers. Being familiar 
with the school and the other children helps you put together a more complete 
picture of what goes on at school. When you and your childôs teachers keep 
communications open, trusting and positive your child is the one who will reap 
the benefits. 

 
KINDER ORIENTATION 
Last Thursday the school was filled with the excited 
voices of new Kindergarten children and their 
parents. We repeated the experience again today. I 
congratulated the parents on choosing such a 
fantastic school for their children and wished them 
a long and happy association with our school 
community. As always, I felt incredibly proud of 
Holy Spirit – the presentation, the staff, the parents 
who assisted, those who served the tea and coffee, 
the school grounds and the Year 6 students who 
helped! 
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School Address 
Kelleway Avenue 

Nicholls  ACT 2913 
 

School website 
www.holyspirit.act. 

edu.au 
 

Email 
office.holyspirit@ 
cg.catholic.edu.au 

 
Phone  

6241 8640 
 

 

Holy Spirit 
Primary 
School 

Dates to 
Remember 

 
Friday 16 
Indigenous 

Garden Opening 
 

Disco 
 

Monday 19  
Yr 3 Excursion to 
NEEC & MOAD 

 

Tuesday 27 
Yr 6 Museum 
Excursion 
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WARMER WEATHER 
The recent warmer weather reminds us all of the need to wear a hat, keep hydrated with water and to 
apply sun screen (slip, slop, slap, seek, slide). Students are often too eager to be outside and play and 
can forget to stop for a drink resulting in dehydration. The school encourages children to bring a water 
bottle to school (or leave a bottle at school) and to stop regularly throughout the day to sip water. No 
fizzy, cordial or fruit drinks in class please. 
 
Have a good week. 
 
Brad Gaynor 
PRINCIPAL 
brad,gaynor@cg.catholic.edu.au 

Term Fees 

Term 4 school fee are now overdue unless you have a direct debit in place.  

If you are experiencing financial difficulty please call the office to organise an  

appointment to meet with the Principal.  

Thank you.  

 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

¶ 16 November  Indigenous Garden Opening 
    Disco 
¶ 19 November  Year 3 Excursion to NEEC & MOAD 
¶ 27 November  Year 6 Museum Excursion 
¶ 28 November  Year 4 Showcase Assembly 
¶ 2 December  ELC Parish Mass 
¶ 3 December  Community Council Meeting 
¶ 5 December  Kinder Nativity 
¶ 6 December  Year 2 Museum to National Museum 
¶ 12 December  Year 6 Graduation 
¶ 17 December  Piano and Guitar Concert 
¶ 18 December  Shakespeare 
¶ 19 December  Shakespeare 
¶ 20 December  Year 6 Fun Day 
¶ 21 December  Year 5/6 Leadership Candle Ceremony 
    Meet the Teacher 
    Last Day of School 
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2019 School Fees 

Letters were sent home last week with the eldest child in relation to school fees for 2019. Payment of 
fees by direct debit is encouraged and a form was included, for those families not currently using this 
payment method, for your consideration. For those families currently paying by direct debit, please 
complete the included direct debit form to alter the amount of your current payment. If you are 
behind in your school fees, due to your direct debit rejecting or you have not been paying the 
required amount, please adjust your direct debit amount to cover the arrears. 

All direct debit forms need to be returned to the school office by Friday 23 November, so that all         
alterations can take place before the end of the school year. 

If you have an older child who will be attending a different systemic primary school or systemic        
secondary school in 2019 you will also need to complete each year, the óBuilding Fund Levy & CE 
Tuition Feesô form. This form needs to be completed and returned to the school for you to obtain your 
sibling discount and Building Fund Levy exemption. If this form is not returned to us, you will            
automatically be charged full CE Tuition Fee and the Building Fund Levy at this school. Families with 
four or more children attending both Secondary and Primary Systemic Schools will not be charged the 
CE Tuition Fee for the fourth or subsequent child.  

Please read your School Fees Letter and complete the necessary forms and return to the front office 
no later than Friday 23 November 2018. 

If you have any queries regarding school fees for 2019, please contact me. 

Kathryn Leslie 

Office Manager 

SAFETY AROUND THE SCHOOL 
We ask all parents to please drive and walk safely around our school. Unfortunately we have   

observed a small number of parents: 

¶ Not following speed limits; 

¶ Using mobile phones while driving; 

¶ Ignoring the instructions of staff; 

¶ Not parking in designated areas; 

¶ Not using the crossings; and 

¶ Not being patient at afternoon 

pickup. 

The safety of students, staff and families 

is paramount to us. PLEASE support us 

in making our school a safe place by    

using safe practices in and around our 

school. 

 






